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From: Diaz-Greco, Gilma M.  (COE)

Sent: Monday, August 10, 2015 12:21 PM

To: Sanchez, Rodzandra (COE)

Subject: Natalia Milian, Director Miami-Dade County Hispanic Affairs Advisory Board- INQ 

15-172 

Attachments: L006-Ms. Milian.pdf

Importance: High

INQ 15-172 Milian 

 

From: Centorino, Joseph (COE)  

Sent: Friday, August 07, 2015 5:42 PM 

To: Milian, Natalie (Advocacy) 

Cc: Sanchez, Gerald (CAO); Diaz-Greco, Gilma M. (COE); Perez, Martha D. (COE) 

Subject: INQ 15-172 Natalia Milian, Director Miami-Dade County Hispanic Affairs Advisory Board 

Importance: High 

 

Ms. Milian, 

 

You have inquired regarding whether there would be any ethical issue under the Miami-Dade Conflict of Interest and 

Code of Ethics Ordinance, for you to accept an appointment by the Miami-Dade School Board as an unpaid member of 

the Pathways to Biliteracy in Elementary Education Task Force.  You are currently employed full-time  by the County as 

Director of the Hispanic Affairs Advisory Board, which operates out of the Community Advocacy Division, Office of the 

MDCC Chair.  The appointment would place you on a School advisory board with other community leaders to assist in 

developing and implementing a diversified World Language Program.  I do not see any problem with this, either under 

Section 2-11.1(j) or 2-11.1(g) of the Code in that it appears to be completely consistent in my judgment with your 

position in the County in dealing with an important issue related to Hispanic affairs, and would not interfere with your 

independence of judgment in fulfilling your County duties.  In my opinion, you would be justified in serving on this board 

during County time and would not in any way be abusing or exploiting your position in the County, insofar as it is an 

unpaid position commensurate with your overall County duties.  I do strongly suggest that you get prior permission from 

whoever is considered to be your supervisor for your participation on this board to avoid any issue regarding your 

authorized participation. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Joseph M. Centorino 

Executive Director and General Counsel 

Miami-Dade Commission on Ethics and Public Trust 

 

From: Milian, Natalie (Advocacy)  

Sent: Friday, August 07, 2015 3:27 PM 

To: Centorino, Joseph (COE) 
Cc: Sanchez, Gerald (CAO) 

Subject: FW: Invitation to Participate in Biliteracy Taskforce 
Importance: High 

 

Good afternoon Mr. Centorino,  
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Per our conversation, attached please find the letter from the Miami-Dade County Public School Board regarding the 

Pathways to Biliteracy in Elementary Education Taskforce.  

 

Thank you,  

 

Natalie Milian 

Director 

Miami-Dade County Hispanic Affairs Advisory Board  

Office of Community Advocacy 

Miami-Dade County Office of the Chair  

Phone 305-375-5098; Fax 305-375-5715 

111 NW 1st Street, Suite 1034 

Miami, Florida 33128 

 

From: Cruz, Karen [mailto:275350@dadeschools.net]  

Sent: Friday, August 07, 2015 11:15 AM 

To: Milian, Natalie (Advocacy) <nmilian@miamidade.gov> 

Cc: Brito, Melba <MBrito@dadeschools.net> 

Subject: Invitation to Participate in Biliteracy Taskforce 

Importance: High 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see correspondence attached. 
 

 


